Draft notes meeting 4th March

4 March 2021 7.30-9.30pm
at Centre for Sustainability, University of Otago, 563 Castle Street North,
and via Zoom - Meeting ID: 9016 25 9016   Password 25 25 25
https://otago.zoom.us/j/9016259016?pwd=ZGZQRnM2L2tsai90eENKRExQUEtJQT09

Chair – Sander
Note taker – Jeffrey

Present:  Anthony, Anna, Alex, Anne, Frances, Sandy, Liz, Juan, Min (zoom), Marianne & Rainer (zoom), Sue (phone), Claire (zoom), Jan (zoom), Catherine (zoom), Karen (zoom), Ngaire (zoom), Rainer & Marianne (zoom), Jess (zoom), Tim (zoom), Sara (zoom)
Apologies: Gay, Donald, Miriam, Pauline, James, 

Appreciations
	Catherine – Stephen Edge’s visits to Dunedin are not being charged by Kiwibank 	(save $4,0000, Stephen suggested use it for landscaping or natives).
	Gay -  Sander, Anne and Jeffrey for “searching for suitable accommodations for Saturday” 	(read out by Sander)

Events for the next week
	Frances – art exhibition by Jess, passed cards around

	Earthsong Learnings	
6pm Saturday 6 March, change of venue: Te Wao Nui, Atrium of Otago Business School, 99 Union Place, ground floor, sign in, social distancing, there is a kitchen with plates and glasses.
6pm: Gather, and share some wine and cheese 
6.30: Robin Allison from Earthsong will chat informally about what they might have 	done differently and what we could learn from their experience
7.00: questions, and an opportunity for those who must leave to do so. 
	Note: 
	• wine and cheese contributions will be welcomed but no-one needs feel obliged
	• Robin’s partner, Amanda, will probably contribute to discussions and there will be copies of Robin’s book Cohousing for Life for sale.
	• designated parking in Union St is free outside of business hours
- Report from Admin Group
	Pre purchase inspections
	Alex – no Admin Group meeting, Stefan who says leave it another week for inspections. S&W want practical completion but won’t get it till next week due to paperwork.  Defects are close to being done. 
Frances – disappointed, understands the two main units, Alva and High St, are done and builders not in those any more.  Very helpful to many to do inspections this weekend. Dust is not an issue, tools should not be there. A and H this weekend, need a very good reason why not. Weekend daytime best, not after dark.
	Rainer – on site meeting tomorrow, will talk to Stefan, will send out email yes or no to weekend inspections. Not sure how it will work yet, need to arrange between Rainer, Tim and Maria. They will propose times, group members can respond to that.

Update: Inspections on Saturday 2pm -5.30pm
	
Access to units – painting etc
	Nothing more

Minute of Record: 
On the 3rd March 2021 a group of 17 staff from the DCC property services division and a representative from a social housing provider visited Toiora High St Cohousing to look at the unit A2, which the DCC are buying and the common facilities. Catherine and Anne showed them around and talked about the project. Very positive feedback was received about the quality of the unit, the large amount of storage, the passive house premise and cohousing in general. 
	
Update on rotary clotheslines 
	4 rotary clothes lines ordered, not there yet, will be installed by S&W.

Rubbish Collection 
Our resource consent says we won’t all have separate household rubbish bins (we get a rates rebate) but we need to organise a contractor to collect it weekly (or what is needed), need appropriate sized bins in a central space. Frances and Sandy will investigate. Claire will work with group on waste minimisation.

Engage electric excavator from hire company.  
The plan is to rent this machine with it's auger attachment to drill all the post holes needed for fences, pergolas, bike shed and other items around the site.  We need about 150 holes dug, the quote would mean a cost of ~$6 per hole. As holes are dug we would concrete in the posts.
Tim has a friend with a quiet electric driller, could use at odd times. Concrete and posts are budgeted for but need to hire digger. $1,000 a week. Tim will check what it would cost to hire from a Friday to the Monday week (9-10 days) so have 2 weekends for working bees.  The whole job needs to be planned – time and materials and sequence.  Best done once we are living there.
	
Telecommunications for cohousing (Catherine)
	All units have a Chorus connection installed as part of the contract, as per government regulations Individuals can sort out providers individually. Catherine suggested that the group, or parts of the group, may be able negotiate cheaper rates with a single provider. Others suggested that there was very little room for discounts in the margins of the providers. Catherine stated that her monthly bill from Vodaphone is about half that quoted by Spark (she negotiated with them) and she will investigate the possibility of group discounts.
	The wifi may go through the walls of the units, neighbours might be able to share a provider, might need a ‘repeater’. Won’t know till we move in.
	Tim says there is poor cell phone reception at High St.
The commonhouse should have wifi connection, not organised yet, how it would be paid for, bodycorp or social club or other?
	
Letterbox update 
	Sander has ordered 24 letterboxes from Bunnings, 1 for each unit, not yet for common house. He is meeting Michelle from NZ Post Friday about parcel delivery, drop in box or delivered into commonhouse, secure parcel facility, delivery companies want parcel to be delivered to door. All welcome.
	The address shows there is still an official address of 7 Montpelier Street, the old school’s address, how might we use that? Maybe have box for office and bodycorp mail, might use that address for visitors arriving at Montpelier Street. Need a good sign. Discussion but no decision.
	
The common house wood burner, how often will we use it? How much wood will we need (and should we get some soon)? Where will it be kept?  
	Marianne noted that they put on the fire when it gets down to 14°. Suggested that we buy 10 cubic metres of wood asap. Min suggested that we buy a few metres at a time this winter until we know where we will keep it and how much we need. Possible locations for woodshed are against the bike shed or behind the commonhouse. No decisions.
A job for the commonhouse committee, but that committee does not exist. The lounge committee might do this.

Last meeting a message from Rosemarie was read out, concern for how many pets we will have on the Cohousing site. Note that the members agreement discusses pets and this section and will be up for further discussion next meeting.
	No further comments.

The common house lounge group requests feedback on their ideas for a quiet comfortable lounge 	area, with a library and children's corner using space around the outside of the main dining 	area. Jess talked us through her drawings of lounge, library and children’s area. Some 	couches and shelves have been promised. Sander and Karen are donating a projector and 	screen, Anne a bean bag, Marianne a stereo. More bookshelves will probably show up, 	need to be attached to wall in case of earthquakes. Donated books can be signed in and out, 	as donated not considered precious. Sound panels were saved from classrooms and can be 	used to reduce echo. May need something on ceiling.

Quick Updates 
Project Control Group (PCG)
	None
Budget Control Group (BCC)
Haven’t met, approved 29th claim from S&W. We have been paying 29 months for this project.
Garden Group/s
Marianne provided this paragraph on Friday 5th as her zoom was not working well during the meeting. As advertised in last week’s Star, the Student community Garden is on the corner of Dundas and Forth Street, on a bit of land owned by Studholme Hall. You can visit on Sundays around 2-3pm, when they have a working bee. I popped in for a look around and was really impressed. Danielle is the main person behind this initiative: she’s a former flatmate of Alex’s, very knowledgeable about gardening and had great ideas for us around how to condition our soil ready for spring – she’d be happy to visit our site and discuss further. The garden has been going for 8 mths and the results are stunning. The first thing they did was build a cheap ‘glass house’ with a wooden frame covered in plastic. They raised all their plants from seed that they germinated in there. The garden is organic; works on a rotational system; they have three worm farms in old bathtubs, and are composting food scraps from the flats all around their site. Alongside crops are sunflowers, corn flowers etc for bees and herbs. I was really heartened by their progress and can see we’ll be able to be up and running by spring for sure – we’re starting ahead of their time frame. I’m hopeful that others might take a look and that we will find a time to welcome Danielle on site and compare ideas. Photos of their project went to the Garden Group on WhatsApp. 
.
	There is a fundraiser for Anne’s choir, buying cheap bulbs, Anne can provide more copies, close off 24th March, deliver bulbs in mid April
	Claire will be the lawn lady, organise the best seed and laying and care of lawn. Anthony and Ngaire willing to help, Frances has a brother who is a groundsman and will ask for advice.
	
Insurance update
	Tina and Stefan are in communication – at what point Practical Completion occurs and the Toiora insurance policy starts.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
General business
The charging points in for EVs are mostly there, finished in a few days.


Next Meeting
11 March, at 7.45  note later start time

- 45 minutes - Warren and discussion of the Toiroa Cohousing Agreement  (Warren)

Chair - Sander and Note taker - Marianne
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